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Tree of Life Lutheran Church 

Breeze Thru the Leaves 

Scary Stuff 
 

 

We have talked about spiritual warfare before, but I would like to speak 

about it again briefly here.  The stuff is scary.  I mean sure, demons and   

satanic worship make the hairs on the back of your neck stand up, but I 

think the scariest part about spiritual warfare is the myriad forms it can 

take.  When we think about it every little inconvenience that keeps us from 

loving, every big setback that causes us worry, pain and frustration, all of 

those things are spiritual attacks on us.  I haven’t thought of it like this until 

recently.  Most of the time we associate spiritual warfare with the biggest 

scariest stuff that we see in movies and on TV or hear and read about in the 

Bible or third world countries.  But, now I believe that is one of the tools of 

the world, Satan and our sinful flesh to lie to us about what is spiritual and 

what is not.  We are told many times throughout the Holy Scriptures that 

the Christian life will be marked by suffering, by persecution and the like 

(See John 16: 33 for this very point from Jesus’ own mouth).  If this is one of 

our marks why should we dismiss the small things as unimportant or       

unspiritual?  We shouldn’t.  Now that I’ve scared you by pointing out that we 

are under spiritual fire at every turn, what am I getting at?  If we are      

constantly under spiritual attack whether it’s from demons or from physical 

pain or emotional depression or whatever, how can we know peace?  Romans 

8:37 tells us that we are more than conquerors in Christ Jesus our Lord.  

Paul here assures us of Jesus’ promise back in John that the world is      

overcome.  To do this, the evangelist reminds us that nothing can separate 

us from the love of God in Christ.  In Him, we are more than conquerors.  

Because of Jesus we have not just won a victory, but because of Him no   

matter what tribulation, affliction or trouble we face, be it cancer, death or 

demons we will be delivered.  Be courageous, then.  Be of good cheer!  It may 

not always be possible to be happy, but because the Lord Christ is our     

shelter and strength who guards us with his angels and guides and forms us 

with his Spirit we can always be joyful.  When you 

face those tribulations that mark the Christian life, 

remember this: In Christ you are more than           

conquerors, the victory is won!  So on this day take up 

faith in Christ and run to him.  Run your race with 

endurance and know that Christ Jesus will bring you 

through your troubles safely.  Know that His Holy 

Spirit runs with you and strengthens you for the day.  

Know that Jesus has already won the race for you; 

and if He is for you who can stand against you?        

No one and no thing, that’s who.   

   You can reach Pastor  

            Thorson at 214-918-0334 

      or treespastor@gmail.com 

   

mailto:daberg14@yahoo.com
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TOL Recovery Committee 

Tree of Life Lutheran Church is doing a few things 

to help families and the community recover. 

- Tree of Life is trying to find volunteers (or find 

funding) to help a women replace her 

fence.  Please read more here:  https://

www.voly.org/opportunities/view.html?

id=AVP90pcVyfL1-Pcgjfv9  (Fence is now finished.) 

- Tree of Life is assembling Kitchen Kits.  Please 

read more here:  http://www.treeoflifelcms.org/

index.php?page=disaster-relief 

- Tree of Life is also walking the neighborhoods 

with Magnetic Sweepers.  Please read more 

here:  http://www.treeoflifelcms.org/index.php?

page=magnetic-sweepers 

- Once a month Tree of Life provides free dinner 

and entertainment for the community.  May 20th 

will be Taco Salad and the Movie “War Room”.  

June will be sandwiches and Bingo. 

- Tree of Life will be hosting Camp Noah the last 

week in July. 

 http://www.lssmn.org/camp_noah/  “After a dis-

aster, community resources are often stretched 

to the breaking point. These children need time 

to process, play and heal — you can provide 

that.” 

- Tree of Life is working on hosting a “Tree Trot Re-

covery Run” in November with the proceeds 

benefiting the #GarlandStrong campaign. 

- Tree of Life hosts a free Fall Festival for the com-

munity, with hay rides, free food, and games.  

This year is Oct 22nd. 

- Tree of Life is working on having Rainbow Days 

use the education wing for a children's tornado 

support group. 

- Tree of Life received a grant from Lutheran Dis-

aster for gift cards.  With this grant 30 families will 

receive a $100 gift card.  The grant will be clos-

ing the end of April. 

- Tree of Life is trying to gather information about 

organizations that are assisting families.  We then 

assemble the information and then provide the 

information in a packet to families that we come 

in contact with. 

 

Would you like to get involved?  See any mem-

ber of the TOL Recovery Committee: 

Amanda Maddox, chair 

Lisa Theriot 

Amber Thorson 

Jess & Delores Calhoun 

Jan Keitch 

 

When Jesus asks you to do something, we have 

a choice. We can say yes or no.   

Look at what happened to Jonah when he said 

"No". 

If we say "Yes Sir", we must do our best :) 
 

1 Samuel 3:10 

10 The LORD came and stood there, calling as at 

the other times, “Samuel! Samuel!” 

Then Samuel said, “Speak, for your servant is lis-

tening.” 

We are thankful so many of Tree of Life mem-

bers have stepped forward and said "Yes, I will 

serve Jesus." 

1 Corinthians 12:27 

27 Now you are the body of Christ, and each 

one of you is a part of it. 

Discerning God's will is very difficult some-

times.  We are so thankful that Jesus has shown 

us clearly what Tree of Life is to do to help our 

community :) 

Psalm 119:105 Your word is a lamp for my feet, a 

light on my path. 

TOL  received a rebate from CEF in the 

amount of $2,308.10, which we turned around 

to apply to principal on the mortgage.  Invest-

ing in CEF can be financially rewarding both 

personally and for our congregation! 

https://www.voly.org/opportunities/view.html?id=AVP90pcVyfL1-Pcgjfv9
https://www.voly.org/opportunities/view.html?id=AVP90pcVyfL1-Pcgjfv9
https://www.voly.org/opportunities/view.html?id=AVP90pcVyfL1-Pcgjfv9
http://www.treeoflifelcms.org/index.php?page=disaster-relief
http://www.treeoflifelcms.org/index.php?page=disaster-relief
http://www.treeoflifelcms.org/index.php?page=magnetic-sweepers
http://www.treeoflifelcms.org/index.php?page=magnetic-sweepers
http://www.lssmn.org/camp_noah/


 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Kathy Troxell 5-6 

Joshua Wendt 5-8 

Edward Mollenkamp 5-11 

Lyle Livingston 5-13 

Dusten Robins 5-13 

Joe Green  5-17 

Doreen Becker 5-22 

Dorothy Moore 5-26 

Andy Nixon  5-27 

Bryan Jander 5-29 

LaWanda Hunter 5-31 

Merita Hurst 5-31 
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DATE SS 10:30 General   

Offering 

Growing 

To the 

Future 

Mission 

Tithe 

4/3/16 32 79 $4,270* $1,125 $427 

4/10/16 29 86 $2,580* $125 $258 

4/17/16 25 66 $2,715* $625 $272 

4/24/16 25 72 $5,825* $225 $583 

$15,390* $2,100 $1,540 Total for April 

Offerings and Attendance for March 

  *Planned for in April—$19,750 

DATE SS 

(Sun-

rise) 

10:30 General   

Offering 

Growing 

To the 

Future 

Mission 

Tithe 

3/6/16 30 84 $5,396* $500 $540 

3/13/16 27 69 $3,545* $230 $355 

3/20/16 34 92 $6,813* $200 $681 

3/27/16 50 103 $6,261 $200 $626 

$22,015 $1,130 $2,202 Total for March 

Offerings and Attendance for April 

  *Planned for in March—$19,750 

 

 

 

 

Chris & Amanda Maddox  5-18 

Al & Caren Pankonien    5-22 

Mike & Barbara Morgan    5-23 

David & Kara Jander        5-29 

BIBLICAL TOUR 

Paul’s Journeys 

October 4-14, 2016 

Travel with Rev. & Mrs. Darold Reiner to 

Greece including a Cruise to Greek Islands, 

Patmos & Ephesus 

For more information see the brochure 

posted on the bulletin board by the      

mailboxes or speak to Laura Cantu who        

recently traveled to Israel with the Reiners 

and will be traveling on this tour to Greece. 

 

 

Summer Sunday School will     

start on June 5th and go through        

August 21st. A sign-up sheet will 

be provided on 5/15/16 for anyone 

who wishes to volunteer to teach a 

class and give the Sunday School 

teachers a little break for the   

summer. 
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Greetings in the powerful name of our Risen 
Lord! 
 

Thank you for your partnership in the mission 
of the Texas District!  Your witness, your pray-
ers, and your increased 2016 financial commit-
ment, which support the proclamation of the 
Gospel in the Texas District at every level, are 
critical. Thank you! 
 

God continues to richly bless the results of 
your generosity and stewardship. For example: 
 

1) Your partnership with almost 200 other 
congregations supports nearly 150 mission-

aries. 
2) Since 2004 there have been 103 new church 

starts. That means that a new church began 
every 6 weeks in the district since 2004. 

3) Half of these starts worship in a language 
other than English. 

4) These missions have added 9,000 additional 
worship attendees in our Texas LCMS con-
gregations. 

 

If you would like to view a more complete list of 
the blessings of partnership in Texas, you can 
go online to http://txlcms.org/stewardship-
resources/ (Or simply go to txlcms.org and 
click on Congregations>Stewardship Re-
sources>Mission Fact Sheet.) I encourage you 
to share this information with your congrega-
tion. As you can see, God has blessed the Texas 
District and the work we do together. 
 

While we thank God for this exciting mission 
momentum, we also thank God for the King-
dom work your congregation is accomplishing.  
I thank God for you and the partnership we 
have in the Gospel, and I pray God’s richest 
blessings on all that you do in your community 
and congregation. 
 

Once again, thank you for your witness, your 
prayers, and your financial support! 
 

Your partner in mission, 
 

Rev. Ken Hennings 
President 

I want to thank everyone that visited me in 
the hospital and for all the prayers and well 
wishes. It’s a long slow road to full recovery, 
and the surgical staff told me that those who 
have faith do better with surgery and          
recovery. Thanks again to everyone. 
Bill Dickson 

“Thank you”, Pastor, for your phone calls, 
prayers, and concerns during my recent hand 
surgery. 

And, “Thank you”, my Dear Family at Tree of 
Life for your concerns, cards, prayers, and 
phone calls which gave me encouragement. 
All were appreciated. 

Just knowing you cared made me feel better. 

You are all a blessing! 

Your kindness is greatly appreciated! 

Dorothy  

Dear Friends in Christ, 

It was a wonderful blessing to receive your dona-

tion of $631.70 in support of Concordia Seminary’s 

mission of serving church and world by preparing 

those who will minister among us, our children, 

grandchildren, friends and neighbors for decades 

to come. THANK YOU! …. 

Your gift is being used carefully to prepare the 

church’s future pastors, missionaries, deaconesses 

and leaders. Your payers and donations are mak-

ing an eternal difference. May you experience 

much joy for the blessings your partnership makes 

possible. 

Most cordially yours, 

Dale A Meyer, Ph.D. 

President 
 

(We also received a “thank you” for $669.16.) 
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Lutheran Social Services of Minnesota 

Dear members of Tree of Life Lutheran Church, 

Greetings form Camp Noah—where children build 

resiliency skills in a safe, caring and fun environ-

ment. Thank you for your gift of $5,000.00. your 

support allows us to continue working with children, 

families and communities impacted by disaster. 

Camp Noah works with children in the familiarity of 

their own communities, using a proven curriculum 

designed to help children process their disaster 

and/or trauma experience through creative activities 

and play. In this safe and supportive environment, 

children are encouraged to face their fears, grieve 

their losses, identify and share their unique gifts 

and talents, and plan for an amazing future. 

Because of your generosity, we hosted 23 camps na-

tionwide in 2015, serving 867 campers. With the 

support of donors like you, we stand ready to host 

more camps as the need arises—both around the 

country and in your backyard.  

To learn more about Camp Noah and the many 

ways your contribution is making a difference in the 

lives of children, please visit our website at 

www.campnoah.org.  Thank you again for bringing 

hope and healing to our Camp Noah campers. We 

are truly grateful. 

Sincerely, 

Cheryl VanderLinden 

Annual Fund Manager 
 

Amount of Donation: $5,000.00 

Designation:  for Camp Noah in Garland, TX 

Date Received: 4/13/2016 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 20th at 6:00 pm  

The dinner is taco salad and 

the movie is ñWar Roomò. 

5ŜŀǊ CǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ aƛǎǎƛƻƴΣ 

… wƛŎƘŀǊŘ Ƙŀǎ ƘŜŀƭŜŘ ŀƴŘ ƛǎ !-hƪŀȅΣ ŀǎ ƎƛǾŜƴ ōȅ о 

ǊŜǇƻǊǘǎ ƻŦ ŜŀŎƘ ŘƻŎǘƻǊΣ ƴƻǿ ǎǇŜŎƛŦȅƛƴƎ ŀǇǘ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ƛƴ 

ǘƘŜ ƛƴǘŜǊƴŀǝƻƴŀƭ ǎŜǩƴƎΦ ²Ŝ ŀǿŀƛǘ ǘƘŜ Ŏŀƭƭ ŜƴƎŀƎŜ 

ŀƴŘ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ-ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ DƻŘΩǎ ƭƻǾŜΦ  

²Ŝ ǇǊŀƛǎŜ ƻǳǊ ƘŜŀǾŜƴƭȅ CŀǘƘŜǊ ŦƻǊ Iƛǎ ƳŜǊŎȅΣ ƭƻǾŜΣ 

ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳǇŀǎǎƛƻƴ ƛƴ ǊŜǎǘƻǊƛƴƎ Ƴȅ ƘŜŀƭǘƘΦ hǳǊ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎ 

ŀǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǘŜǊƴŀǝƻƴŀƭ ǿƻǊƪ Ƴŀȅ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜΦ 

²Ŝ ǇǊŀȅ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ bŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴǝǊŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ ǇŜŀŎŜΦ  

Χ ²Ŝ ŜŀƎŜǊƭȅ ŀǿŀƛǘ ǘƘŜ ƅŀƎ ǘƻ ǊŜǎǳƳŜ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǿƻǊƪ 

ƛƴ tǳŜǊǘƻ wƛŎƻΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǎŜǘ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ Řŀȅǎ ŀƊŜǊ 

9ŀǎǘŜǊΦ ²Ƙŀǘ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ǘŜƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǳǊǊŜŎǝƻƴΦ  

Iƻǿ ǿŜ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ƘƻƭŘƛƴƎ ǳǎ ƛƴ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ 

ƳƻƴǘƘǎΗ  

!ƭǎƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŀȅπ

ŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ŬŜƭŘΦ 5ǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜǎŜ 

ŬǾŜ ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƎǊƻǿƴ ƳƻƴǳƳŜƴǘŀƭƭȅΣ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ 

ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊŘΦ aȅ ǝƳŜ Ƙŀǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ǇǊŀŎǝŎƛƴƎ DǊŜŜƪ ŀƴŘ 

ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǘƘƻǳƎƘ ƭƻƴƎŜǊ ōƻƻƪǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ .ƛōƭŜ ƛƴ ŎƭŀǎǎƛŎ 

{ǇŀƴƛǎƘ ƛƴ ƻƴŜ ǎƛǩƴƎΦ  

hǳǊ ǎǿƻǊŘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǎƘŀǊǇŜƴŜŘΗ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ 

ƎƻΗ tǊŀȅ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘ ǿƛƭƭ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘŜƴ ŀƴŘ ǇƛŜǊŎŜ 

ƘŜŀǊǘǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ DƻǎǇŜƭ ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘΦ  

²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǿ ŘƻǳōƭŜ ƎǊŀƴŘǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ Φ ²Ŝ ǊŜƧƻƛŎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

ōƛǊǘƘ ƻŦ WŀŎƻō ¢ȅƭŜǊ !ƴǘŎƭƛũ ŀƴŘ Ƙƛǎ ƴŜǿ ŎƻǳǎƛƴΣ hƭƛǾƛŀ 

9ƭƛȊŀōŜǘƘ {ŎƘǳƭƭŜǊΦ ²Ŝ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅ ǿƘŜƴ 

ƴŜǿ ǎƻǳƭǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƳŜ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƪƛƴƎŘƻƳ ƻŦ DƻŘ ƛƴ tǳŜǊπ

ǘƻ wƛŎƻΣ ǿŜ ŀǎ {ǇŀƴƛǎƘ-ǎǇŜŀƪƛƴƎ ΨDǊŀƴŘǇŀǊŜƴǘΩǎΦΩ 

{ƛƎƴŜŘΣ ǘƘŜ tŀǘǊƛŀǊŎƘΩǎΦ  

In Christ,  

Richard & Gema Schuller  

Missionaries to Puerto Rico  
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6318 Lyons Road 
Garland, Texas 75043 

Tree of Life Lutheran Church 

Phone:972-226-6086 
E-mail: tolsec@treeoflifelcms.org 
www.treeoflifelcms.org 
 

The loving family of Tree of Life, rooted 
in God’s Word, exists to share the joy, 
love, and peace of Jesus Christ with you! 

 

Opportunity to Serve 

Would you like a way to serve on a      
regular basis? We are needing a few 
more ushers to add into the ñrotationò.     
Please speak to Ken Nixon for more    
information. 

This yearõs VBS will be during the day from 

8:00 AM ñ3:30 pm on July 25 through July 

29 and the theme is òNoahõs ArkñAfter 

the Stormó  It will focus on how to recover 

after a major weather episode. Online reg-

istration must be completed ñgo to 

www.treeoflifelcms.org. For any further 

questions, you can see Amber Thorson or 

Amanda Maddox. 

Do you have a child that is 

graduating from            

high school or college?           

Let the office know so he or 

she can be recognized! 


